Does your case child want braces?
Many of the children we serve need/want braces. When the youth’s insurance doesn’t cover the cost, we must go to the Court to request financial assistance which can be a bit tricky! When making  a request to the Court that the cost of braces be covered remember the following:
· The court will want to see at least 3 estimates from different orthodontic offices before they make any decisions. It can help save time and move the process along faster if you talk to the SSP / caregiver about getting 3 estimates before the hearing date. 
· The court can make authorizations or orders regarding braces. 
· If the court makes an authorization, that means the court gives permission to DPSS to assess whether they deem braces are needed and permission to pay for the braces (typically up to a certain amount). 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]If the court makes and order, that means the Court requires DPSS to pay for the youth to get braces. 
· Smiles Change Lives is an organization that partners with foster care agencies to help cover the cost of braces for children who qualify. Visit the website for more information! 
· https://smileschangelives.org/for-kids-and-parents/foster-care-families/

